

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE March 12, 2021

Kenosha Welcomes Governor Evers and Vaccine Successes

Contact: Rep. Ohnstad, 608-266-0455

KENOSHA - Today Governor Tony Evers visited the new Kenosha COVID-19 vaccine distribution site, established at the former Shopko building on 52nd Street, which opened earlier this week. This new facility replaces the clinic site at the Kenosha County Job Center and dramatically increases the number of doses per day to 2,700 at this community location alone.

Representative Tod Ohnstad (D-Kenosha) joined Governor Evers at the facility and provided the following statement:

"It is always an honor to welcome the Governor of Wisconsin to our hometown, particularly to commemorate a critical event like the opening of a major vaccination facility in Kenosha this week.

Governor Evers and his team have been able to make Wisconsin one of the top states in the nation in vaccine distribution. More than one million Wisconsinites have received their first dose and another more than 600,000 have completed their vaccine series.

County Executive Kreuser and Dr. Freiheit in Kenosha County deserve tremendous credit for our successes locally in our community, as we have been a leader in rolling out the complicated logistics of vaccine distribution.

It is a sunny day today and brighter days are on the horizon as the people of Kenosha receive their vaccines and schools, families, and businesses bounce back to the life we love in Wisconsin."

###